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Dear Minister, 
 
Re: Sunnica Solar Farm 
 
The National Infrastructure Planning team at the Planning Inspectorate have registered a 
proposal for a Solar Farm near the Cambridgeshire and Suffolk border. Members of 
Cambridgeshire County Council have concerns regarding the scheme and on Tuesday 20 
July 2021, passed a motion to that effect. In accordance with the agreed motion, I am 
writing to alert you to the views of Members of the Council on the project. 
 
The motion was agreed as follows: 
 
“Cambridgeshire County Council committed in May 2020 to support the delivery of net-zero 
carbon emissions for Cambridgeshire when it approved its Climate Change and 
Environment Strategy. 
 
The Joint Administration of the County Council is committed to reviewing the strategy with 
the aim of moving forward the Net Zero target for Cambridgeshire County Council towards 
2030. This review will be carried out in the light of developments such as fresh information 
from the independent Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Commission on Climate Change, 
and successful trials of Local Area Energy Planning in Newcastle, Bridgend and 
Manchester. 
 
The Council has already committed to investment into renewable energy generation, and it 
is clear that Cambridgeshire must generate more renewable energy to help deliver its 
ambitious decarbonisation targets. Good examples of work underway are projects such as 
Solar Together, supporting residents to purchase solar PV for their roofs and domestic 
battery storage; Babraham Smart Energy grid, which uses already developed land to 
generate solar PV over car spaces; and solar farms, such as North Angle Solar Farm. 
These schemes, developed by officers in the Council’s Climate Change & Energy Services 
team, have been supported across parties and by communities, putting Cambridgeshire in 
a strong position from which to extend its climate and sustainability ambitions. 
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